All members and attorney present today.

Letter from Gov. McKeldin to Fasco F Huet-re dog tags and taxes. Letter addressed to Gov McKeldin advising in detail about the taxes which must be paid by all dog owners in St. Mary's County-letter to Mr. Huet also in detail about this matter.

Report received from Dr. Houser remarding the inmates of the Alms House

Clerk instructed to write State Game Commission asking for quota of deer for St. Mary's County. Letter sent (reply received that no deer will be relased in this County until proven they do not destroy the crops etc.)

Boys Camp-Dameron, Md., representatives ask that taxes be lowered They were referred to the letter from the State Tax Commission and suggestion made by this Board that they contact the State Tax Com. and if they will allow it, taxes will be dropped or lowered. Land has been lost by erosion as shown on old survey Board asked to see the survey.

Mr. Tilp, architect of the New County Office & Health Bldg asked if the Board desired to have the matter cleared up and building turned over to County. Board agreed they did. The Fed. Health Dept has already paid their share of this building but it has never been released from the contractor.

DEED for Horse Head Road- 8th -lec. Dist received and road accepted.